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Helen Broughton Clerk to the Council
65 Court Road

Caterham Surrey CR3 5RH

Tel: 01883 708310
Email: clerk@caterhamhillparishcouncil.co.uk
Website: www.caterhamhillparishcouncil.co.uk


Minutes of a meeting of the Planning Committee held at the Westway Centre, Chaldon Road at 
2.00pm on Friday 1st September 2023
Present: Cllr Geoff Duck (Chair), Cllr M Grasso, Cllr V Robinson



In attendance: Mrs H Broughton (Clerk) and two members of the public
PL23/37
Apologies for absence

Apologies for absence were received from Cllrs D Carpenter, G Dennis, E Payne and Mrs D Brent. 
PL23/38
Declarations of interest

Councillor Duck disclosed a conflict of interest regarding application 2023/950 - 31 Manor Avenue, based on the proximity of this property to his own.

PL23/39
Public Forum
Two members of the public expressed their objection to application 2023/121, 14 Stanstead Road. Their concerns were primarily centred around the loss of amenity (light), bulk and massing, parking and being out of character. The Parish Council had previously submitted an objection and agreed the following objection to the revised application:
Objection:

Copy to LLFA and Neighbourhood Plan Group

These minor amendments make no discernible difference to the cramped layout and oppressive height and massing within the streetscape. In our view this remains an unacceptable overdevelopment of the plot that should be reduced in scale. Once again the District Council has chosen to ignore the legitimate concern of residents about the cumulative effect of over-dense infill development in Caterham Hill upon local infrastructure. These concerns were set out by the Parish Council in our statutory response of 11th April. 

Once again, the District Council disregards the National Planning Policy Framework procedures for achieving sustainable design quality (Section 12). Once again we draw the District Council’s attention to para 132 of NPPF and its statement that applicants should work closely with those affected by their proposals to evolve designs that take account of the views of the community. Applications that can demonstrate early proactive and effective engagement with the community should be looked upon more favourably than those that cannot. There has been no such engagement.

Two examples of the effects of the cramped layout and overdevelopment will suffice. The former front garden becomes a congested car park for eight vehicles, detracting considerably from the street scene. There will also be an inevitable net biodiversity loss. No drawing has been provided to show how vehicles will be able to turn and exit in forward gear and the Highway Authority has not responded. The extent of the car parking means that the two refuse bins per household have now been jammed into the side passageways for each property. Other than this there is only pavement space shown, allowing four bins to be dragged out for each alternate weekly collection.

The increasing paving over of front gardens for parking is worsening surface water run-off problems in Caterham Hill, something the District Council should be well aware of since the severe flooding of 2016. Despite that, the flood drainage strategy has no indication how the loss of absorbent green garden space will be compensated for in terms of the car park porosity and drainage. The drawing only shows rearward routes for rainwater from the building roofs. Therefore the application cannot demonstrate that there will be no off-site flows from the car park onto the highway during storm events. 

In our view it is wrong to allow the drainage strategy to proceed on a planning condition with such defects. The geology here is impervious clay and soakage tests normally indicate a very limited absorbency for soakaways, especially those of a limited capacity (such as the crates of only 1.2m depth indicated here). Yet no soakage tests have been carried out to inform the design. Caterham Hill is well known for vulnerability to surface water flooding. Clearly residents downstream will have to live with the consequences of the ongoing low priority given to flood risk by the District Council. 

Councillor Maria Grasso had forwarded a video message in lieu of her absence at the District Council Planning Committee meeting, to the District Council. In this video, she conveyed the objections raised by the Parish Council concerning this application. Councillor Vicky Robinson agreed to send the aforementioned objection directly to the planning officer.

PL23/40
Minutes

It was agreed that the minutes of the meetings held on 21st July and 11th August 2023 be signed by the Chair as a true record.

PL23/41
Recent decisions

Recent planning decisions were noted.

PL23/42
Planning applications
The following responses to planning applications were agreed:
2023/976/TPO: 11 Birch Avenue – reduce crown and radial spread of walnut by 1.0 – 1.5 m. No comment
2022/1068/NMA1: 52 Ninehams Road – change brickwork to render for external finish.
Comment: The property forms part of three pairs of semi-detached houses, all in a similar style and brickwork. The drawings are not entirely clear, but if the proposal is to substitute a painted render finish for brickwork on all elevations of the property, the Parish Council feels that the previous consultees should now be re-notified especially the neighbour in the adjoining semi-detached. Otherwise, they may not be aware of the quite significant change in appearance that would result.
2023/782: 36 Banstead Road – new porch and driveway.
Comment: Given the vulnerability of Caterham Hill to surface water flash flooding (including further west along Banstead Road) the Parish Council welcomes the proposed use of porous surfacing for the driveway. We hope that the District Council will now become more proactive in promoting this response to climate change, in order to mitigate the adverse effect of the increasing paving over of front gardens with hard standing for car parking.
2023/875: 53 Whyteleafe Road – front extension, two storey side/rear extension and loft roof lights. Comment: The Parish Council notes the inclusion of a first floor balcony and seating area. We ask the District Council to ensure that there is no loss of amenity from overlooking of neighbouring gardens, especially 53A.
2023/894: 38 Burntwood Lane – part single, part two storey side and rear extension, detached garage extension with home office over. No comment

2023/929/TPO: 20 Marcuse Road – crown reduce cherry in communal area by 2 – 3 m.
No comment
2023/1004: 11 Buxton Lane – single/two storey front, side and rear extensions. 
No comment

2023/1030/TCA: Village Health Club, Weston Drive car park – reduce willow by 30%.
No comment

2023/950: 31 Manor Avenue – remove front elevation balcony and access door. Replace with window and pitched roof. No comment

2023/982: 115 Addison Road – single storey side extension.  
Comment: It is requested that, should this application be approved, a condition be imposed to prohibit access to the roof for recreational purposes. 
PL23/43 
It was agreed to invite the new Senior Planning Officer overseeing policy to tour the area. 
PL23/44
Cllrs Duck and Dennis had drafted a letter to the District Planning Committee. There was some discussion as to whether the contents of this letter were too critical of the planning department however the committee agreed that it was factual and constructive cricticsm. The letter was approved. Cllr Duck would send a copy to the Clerk to be sent on behalf of the Parish Council. 
PL23/45
The date of the next meeting was noted as 22nd September. Cllr Duck gave his apologies. 


The meeting closed at 2.30pm
